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NORTH BEACH






PTA Board Meeting

North Beach Elementary
December 3, 2013, 6:30 p.m.

It is the mission of the North Beach Elementary PTA to foster community inclusion, child advocacy and academic excellence by facilitating communications, supporting teachers and staff, & enhancing the educational, social & physical environment of North Beach Elementary School.
Minutes
Attendees:  Phillipa Dugaw, Glory Frodesen, Marc Hardy, Erika Hermanson, Bert Hopkins, Mike Kelly, Claire Korman, Rowland Morgan, Liz Ryan, Kerry Schultz, Jodi Somm, Laura Vanderploeg
Location:   North Beach School Library
6:40 -- Call to order

A. HOUSEKEEPING
1. INTRODUCTIONS.  Marc introduced Laura VanDerPloeg who is the new Secondary Literacy and Social Studies Coach for Kent School District.  She has also been a literacy consultant for 13 years in K-12 nationally and has a strong history with a group who does professional training with Seattle Schools through ColumbiaTeachers’ College Reading and Writing Program.  Laura sees opportunities for professional training at North Beach.  But we agreed to table further discussion about any such opportunities until RJ could be present.
In January, the agenda will include an update on Common Core.
2. MINUTES.  Bert moved to approve the October and November Minutes.  Claire seconded.   Motion passed.  
3. Elected Board Member PTA Training.  Several board members still need to attend.

B. PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
RJ not feeling well, so he was unable to attend the meeting.  With regard to the North Beach fencing project, Erika reported that a completed survey is now in hands of District. Before the holiday break, they will meet with neighbors and Tim Dugaw, who is representing the North Beach school community.  Jodi Somm will also volunteer to participate.   

C. FINANCIAL REPORT
Rowland reported that November was a light month with not a lot of AGC income.  The Masons have promised to send a $3,000 check.  There are many pledges outstanding.   We likely have about $31,000 in the door and the goal is $53,000.  We were at about $45,000 at the same time last year.   Ballard Elks might be another donation source.  Rowland has filed our taxes and insurance has been paid.  
D. LEGISLATIVE REPORT.  Mike Kelly will attend the Legislative Focus Day February 4, 2014 in Olympia:   www.wastatepta.org/meetings/focus_day/index.html.   The state legislature has still not properly funding public education as required by the WA Supreme Court.
E. OLD BUSINESS

AGC.  See above.
Trello.  Erika will invite Debbie Bayliss to attend the next meeting for a discussion of how the Board might assist in volunteer recruitment and sign-ups for various projects and events.  
Wearables.  No report.
Parents Night Out.  Canceled due to lack of volunteers.

F. NEW BUSINESS
Watch Dog Dads Program.  Bill Booth was not present.  No report.

Scrip.  Phillipa reported that we have sold $2,610 worth of cards.  Rebates of $150 received and reduced by $90 of shipping charges (on cards being sent to us).  Sent out a call for Fred Meyer cards and so a large number of those will be sold in addition.  Hope is to get people into the habit of using Scrip.  The program needs time to build.  Want to be able to ask for budget at the General Meeting, so we can sell cards instantly.  Most popular so far are Amazon, Safeway, Fred Meyer, Starbucks, and iTunes.   
Before the next Meeting in January, Rowland will have a language proposed for how to word a request to the General Membership to revise the budget to provide seed money for Scrip until it becomes self sustaining.  May also include reference to budget for up-front Wearables costs.  
Emergency Preparedness.  Office of Emergency Management says that the two nearest sites are Loyal Heights play field and Crown Hill Park.   They are not shelters but instead are places to gather and both receive and provide help.  Community Member Catherine Wheatbrook is a Hub Captain for this area and can train on emergency preparedness, meet with staff and RJ, or have a community meeting.   Erika will talk to RJ.   Board doesn’t feel like community emergency preparedness should be part of a General PTA Meeting.  Providing relevant information in Beachcomber and PTA Website should be adequate.  

G. UPCOMING EVENTS:

12/2-20 
Giving Tree

12/10 

Reptile Man Performances

12/20 

1 hour early dismissal

12/23-1/3  
Winter Break/No School

1/7 

PTA Board Meeting

1/23  

PTA General Meeting

 ADJOURN 8:10
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